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Florida Department of Transportation

RICK SCOTT 719 South Woodland Boulevard RACHEL D. CONE
GOVERNOR DeLand, Florida 32720-6834 INTERIM SECRETARY

April 6, 2017

Matthew Doughney
Chief of Police

P.O. Box 36

Flagler Beach, FL 32136

Re: Trespass Notice Authority
Dear Chief Doughney:

It has come to our attention that rocks and revetment are being removed from the rehabilitated rock
structures which support State Road A1A in the City of Flagler Beach. The rocks and revetment are
property of the Florida Department of Transportation, support the roadway and removal of such could
cause a potential threat to public safety or welfare. Further, the Department has not given consent to
the removal. This letter is to notify you that Flagler Beach Police Department law enforcement officers
are hereby granted written authority pursuant to Section 810.09, Florida Statutes, to communicate an
order to leave the following described property on behalf of the Florida Department of Transportation in
the case of a threat to public safety or welfare concerning the above subject:

Any and all portions of State Road A1A, and its supporting structures, within the jurisdiction of the
Flagler Beach Police Department

We also request that the Flagler Beach Police Department officers take appropriate action to protect the
Department’s and State’s property which is being removed. Please be advised that you are not
authorized to engage in any activity which would constitute a violation of anyone’s civil rights and are to
follow existing legal guidance as to the methods used.

Sincergly,

/’P. .
/
nsportation Operations

CC: Ron Meade, FDOT
Larry Newsome, Flagler Beach City Manager
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